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Monthly Meetings   
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Coming Events—June 
Wed 2 MGCCN Mid Week Run ** Change of Date ** 9:30am TBA 

Thurs 3 MGCCN Dads Army 8am Ringwood 

Sun 6 TCC State Motorkhana Rnd5 9am Nirimba 

Mon 7 MGCCN Mag Assy 2pm Cobby St 

Thurs 10 MGCCN Dads Army 8am Ringwood 

Fri 11 MGCCN Club Night M 7:30pm Cobby S 

Sat 12 GSCC State Hillclimb Rnd 5 Mountainview Practice 9am Grafton 

Sun 13 GSCC State Hillclimb Rnd 5 Mountainview 9am Grafton 

Mon 14  Queen's Birthday Holiday  

Tues 15 MGCCN Board Meeting M 7:30pm Cobby St 

Thurs 17 MGCCN Dads Army 8am Ringwood 

Sat 19 WAC Rallysprint 2pm WAC 

Sun 20 MGCCN Khanacross D/T M KC3 CC8 R6 9am Ringwood 

Sun 20 HDCC State Khanacross Rnd4 9am Hampton 

Sun 20 AHRD Des West Memorial Touring Assy Dirt & Tar TR2 
9am 

TBA 

Thurs 24 MGCCN Dads Army 8am Ringwood 

Fri 25  School Term End  

Mon 28 MGCCN NatMeet 2022 Meeting M 7pm Cobby St 

Sun 20  Eurofest 8:30am - 1pm Newcastle 
Foreshore 



Page 3 

                     June 2021 

  

 

Coming Events—July 
Thurs 1 MGCCN Dads Army 8am Ringwood 

Sun 4 MGCCN Winter Run Touring Assy Rnd3 Tar Only M 
CC9 R7 TR3 9am 

Cobby St 

Sun 4 WAC State Motorkhana Rnd1 10am Awaba 

Mon 5 MGCCN Mag Assy 2pm Cobby St 

Thurs 8 MGCCN Dads Army 8am Ringwood 

Fri 9 MGCCN Club Night M 7:30pm Cobby St 

Sun 11 WAC State Khanacross Rnd4 & MGCCN KC4 10am Awaba 

Mon 12  School Term Start  

Wed 14 MGCCN Motorsport Panel M 7:30pm Cobby St 

Thurs 15 MGCCN Dads Army 8am Ringwood 

Sat 17 MGCCN CSCA Supersprint Rnd4 Pheasantwood M 
CC10 9am 

Marulan 

Sat 17 TSCC State Hillclimb Rnd 6 Oakburn Park Practice 
9am 

Tamworth 

Sun 18 ARDC State S'sprint Rnd4 9am SMSP 

Sun 18 TSCC State Hillclimb Rnd 6 Oakburn Park 9am Tamworth 

Tues 20 MGCCN Board Meeting M 7:30pm Cobby St 

Thurs 22 MGCCN Dads Army 8am Ringwood 

Sat 24 MGCCN Xmas In July M R8a 9am Nundle 

Sat 24 MGCCN YDDC-3 M 9am Ringwood 

Sun 25 MGCCN Xmas In July M R8b 9am Nundle 

Sun 25 MCC State Motorkhana Rnd6 9am Nirimba 

Thurs 29 MGCCN Dads Army 8am Ringwood 

Sat 31 WAC Rallysprint 2pm Awaba 

Sat 31 JDCHR All British Day 9am Foreshore Park 
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THE BOARD 
PRESIDENT 
Chris Fernance (Libby) 
0437 662 195 
c_fernance@bigpond.com 
 
VICE PRESIDENT 
Position vacant 
 
 
 
SECRETARY 
Jacob Motum 
0402 609 144 
jacob.motum@gmail.com 
 
TREASURER  
John Finch (Christine) 
4942 1960 0434 405 782 
jcfinch@bigpond.net.au  
 
MEMBERSHIP SECRETARY 
Dave Atkins  (Chris) 
4956 6200  0415 963 515  
membership@mgcarclub.com.au 
 

REGISTER SECRETARY 
Allan Evans (Louise) 
4957 2871  0412 170 871 
aevans1@bigpond.net.au 
 
SPEED EVENT CO-ORDINATOR 
John Garroway  
0436 022 393 
John.garroway22@gmail.com 
 
AUTOTEST CO-ORDINATOR 
Chris Iles 
 
 

CLUB CAPTAIN 
Gregg Noonan 
4952 4476 0425 202 794 
gnoonan3@bigpond.com 
 
LAND PANEL 
Kevin Akers (Chris) 
4951 4297 0417 405 590 
kevinakers@bigpond.com 
 

SOCIAL SECRETARY  
Rose Collins (John) 
0413 222 828 
rosecogger@hotmail.com 

EVENT CO-ORDINATOR 
Michael Snow (Chris) 
0432 772 044 
michaeljsnow4@gmail.com 
 
MAGAZINE EDITOR 
Simon Nicholson 
0432 280 121 
sgntools@hotmail.com 
 
REGISTER CAPTAIN 
John Collins (Rose) 
0412 260 343  
johnfcollins343@gmail.com 
 

RALLY CO-ORDINATOR 
Position vacant 
 
 
 

EQUIPMENT MAINTENANCE 
Paul Bower (Joy) 
02 4933 2346  0407 247 895 
pbandjoy@bigpond.com 
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mailto:michaeljsnow4@gmail.com
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DIRECTOR ASSISTING No 1 
Simon Nicholson 
0432 280 121 
Sgntools@hotmail.com 
 

DIRECTOR ASSISTING No 2 
Andrew Fraser 
 
 

PUBLICITY 
Libby Fernance (Chris) 
0434 791 965 
Libby.fernance@gmail.com 
 

Other Contacts 
 
Young Driver Development Course 
Greg Hunter 
0412 493 711 
gh.hunter@bigpond.com.au 
 
Natmeet Co-Ordinator 
Fran Hodgson (Darren) 
02 4946 9989  0414 449 252 
dfhodgson@bigpond.com 
 
CSCA Delegate 
Wayne Movigliatti 
0435 100 205 
 
 
Motorsport Australia Delegate 
Col Bray (Primary) & Michael Snow 
0408 994 093 
cbray351@bigpond.com 
 

NSW Hillclimb Panel member 
Peter Robinson 
0411 487 640 
map@pacific.net.au   
 
Tri-Challenge contacts 
Matt Halpin TSCC  0411707075 
Chris Seam KSCC (02) 6562 7536 
Peter Robinson MGCCN 4933 8167 
 
Westlakes Autoclub Contact  
John Newton (Secretary) 
0423 170 259 
secretary@wac.org.au 
 
WEBSITE Manager 
Michael Snow 
0432 772 044 
webmaster@mgcarclub.com.au 

THE BOARD 
No phone calls after 9.00pm. Thank you 

PRIVATE PRACTICE & TESTING AT 
RINGWOOD. 

 
Available most Thursdays, check in 
advance to ensure track works are not 
planned by the Land Panel on that day.  
Other days can be arranged, provided a 
suitably qualified “Supervisor” is available. 
CAMS have now implemented the MIDCAR 
protocols under which we must operate to 
be covered by their insurance policy. 
 
Contacts :- 
David Atkins   0415 963 515 
Kevin Akers  0417 405 590 
Michael Snow 0432 772 044 
Greg Hunter  0412 493 711 

mailto:Sgntools@hotmail.com
mailto:Libby.fernance@gmail.com
mailto:gh.hunter@bigpond.com.au
mailto:dfhodgson@bigpond.com
mailto:cbray351@bigpond.com
mailto:map@pacific.net.au
mailto:secretary@wac.org.au
mailto:webmaster@mgcarclub.com.au
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PRESIDENTS REPORT 
Well what a busy month it's been. Hillclimbs, Supersprints and Khanacrosses at night, 
Motorkhanas, Young Driver Development, a Mid-Week run, Track hire events, Private 
practice and even a Working Bee. It's been non-stop and anyone that says there is     
nothing to do has rocks in his or her head.  

With many of the same faces being seen at these events anything you can do to help  
support the club by volunteering some time can help. As they say, “Many hands make 
light work”. This is even more important as we come into the second half of the year, 
with many of our bigger events such as the State Hillclimb and Mattara still to come. If 
you wish to help out as an official we can sign you up on the day, or simply come and 
lend a hand with any of the numerous other tasks available. 

 Many of our competitive events have been getting full fields and we are having to close 
entries early. Most of our events are run on a first come, first served basis, and this has 
unfortunately meant that some of our regulars that have waited till the last minute to put 
in an entry have either missed out or been placed on a reserve list. If you are planning to 
enter an event please try and get your entries in early. 

 Club members have been busy behind the scenes as well. Planning is well under way for 
next years MG National Meet. Staged at various locations around Lake Macquarie, it 
will make for a very picturesque event with many of the events such as the Concours and 
Motorkhana be held right next to the lake itself. If you own an MG please register an 
expression of interest on the website to be kept in the loop with further info on whats 
coming up. 

Personally I have been trying to compete at some events, particularly if I'm not required 
as an official. The last such event happened to be the Tri-Series Hillclimb round at   
Tamworth, and along with it is the story of how I won 'half' a trophy.  

Many of the plentiful Newcastle contingent such as myself made their way up on       
Saturday morning for the afternoon practice session. The day was fairly uneventful, but 
some of us decided to camp rather then book a room in a motel. Thankfully we had    
decent sleeping bags as the temperature dropped into the negatives, leaving a layer of 
frost to welcome us as we awoke in the morning. 

The Type 1, U2L class consisted of just two competitors, Anthony Rogers in a Mazda 
and Myself in the Kia. On our first run out I went quicker then I had in practice, however 
Anthony was quicker again. Much to my dismay he admitted that his car hadn't been 
running 100%, likely due to fuel surge. With him topping up the tank before the next run 
I knew I had my work cut out for me. Sure enough, he went out and set a time of 
45.4320, and whilst I improved again, I was well over half a second slower.  
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On the previous two runs I noticed the stability control was cutting in on turn 2, slowing 
my exit speed. With only 1.2L under the bonnet I needed to carry every KPH I can 
through the corners. For the third run it was turned off which was good for another     
improvement, and with Anthony having a tyre issue he was unable to go any quicker. I 
was now within 0.2s.  

On the final run the track temps were cooling, and as many of us know that usually    
results in less grip and slower times. This was the case for Anthony, so his time from the 
second run still stood. I however was still learning the track, and putting together I what I 
had already figured out I decided it was time to 'Send It'. With caution thrown to the 
wind I went out and gave it everything I could. No traction control, no stability control, 
and was using every inch of the kerbing I could. Three laps later I pulled into the       
paddock and checked my time. 45.4320. An identical time to Anthony.  As we both were 
called up and awarded a trophy for the equal first position I pondered what could have 
been; If only I hadn't had that extra hotdog from the canteen. 

                                                                                                      Chris Fernance  
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REGISTER CAPTAINS REPORT 
Stop press: 

Register Captain Report: June 2021. 

The latest report on the most recent club event. 

Whilst on the Mid Week Run many had thoughts of those members working on such a 
lovely day whilst we were out enjoying ourselves, but not for very long. 

On the first Wednesday of the month 2th June we went on a run that we have never done 
previously. After leaving the club rooms we met up with some extra members at the   
Williamtown RAAF Air Strip viewing area. This time it wasn’t in vain. We witnessed a 
Virgin passenger aircraft make a perfect landing right on our end of the runway then a 
RAAF trainer jet do likewise. 

We then made the drive to Nelson Bay and then around to Fingal Bay to the upstairs 
SALT WATER Restaurant, overlooking the Fingal Bay Beach. Lunch consisted of a 
choice of 4 meals, a schooner of beer or a Red or a white wines as well as their regular 
menu and it was very reasonably priced. 

Next is our Christmas in July outing to Nundle so make your decision now and let me 
know so the bookings can be made. Hope to see as many possible, make the weekend 
trip. 

Hope to see you there 

John Collins, 0412 26 03 43. 
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SOCIAL SECRETARY 
June Social Report 

The May Club Night was very interesting with the guest speaker Neil Livingstone letting 
us know the tricks to making good honey and which honey we shouldn’t be buying. Neil 
also had some jars of honey for sale and I think when you try it you will be pleased with 
the taste. 

At the June Club Night the guest speaker maybe Shawn Fitzgerald from Motor Sport 
Australia so come along with your questions for Shawn to answer and I’m sure he will 
come along with the latest news from Motor Sport Australia. Just check the Website and 
Facebook regarding the attendance of this guest speaker 

The date of the June Club Night is Friday 11th June 2021 at the Cobby Street club 
rooms. We do welcome new members to club nights to visit our club rooms and meet 
other members. 

Remember the club rooms have air conditioning so it is warm on cold wintry evenings. 

Rose Collins – Social Secretary – M 0413222828 
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Hillclimb 30th May A2A Rnd 3 
Also Come and try day. 
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Photos Thanks To, Bill Pearson, 
                                Jason Gregory and 
                                  Robert Hawkins 
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 Hillclimb Ringwood TS3 Track A2A 30th May 2021 
 



Page 17 

                     June 2021 

  

 



Page 18 

CLUBTORQUE  

 

Trophy Winners - Hillclimb Ringwood TS3 Track A2A 30th May 2021 
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 Tamworth Tri-Challenge RND2 Oakburn park, Tamworth 
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It's time for a laugh, or two,  

I'm on two diets. I wasn't getting enough food on one. 
  
A cold seat in a public restroom is unpleasant. A warm seat in a public restroom 
is worse. 
  
Apparently RSVP'ing to a wedding invitation "Maybe next time," isn't the correct 
response. 
  
Don't irritate old people. The older we get, the less "Life in prison" is as a 
deterrent. 
  
Aliens probably fly by earth and lock their doors. 
  
"You will hit every cone on the highway before I let you merge in front of me 
because you saw that sign 2 miles ago like I did." 
  
I asked my wife if I was the only one she had ever been with. She said yes, all 
the others were nines and tens. Give it a minute... 
  
I really don't mind getting older, but my body is taking it badly. 
  
It turns out that being an adult now is mostly just googling how to do stuff. 
  
I miss the 90's when bread was still good for you and no one knew what kale 
was. 
  
Do you ever get up in the morning, look in the mirror and think "That can't be 
accurate." 
  
I want to be 14 again and ruin my life differently. I have new ideas. 
  
As I watch this new generation try to rewrite our history, one thing I'm sure of.... 
it will be misspelled and have no punctuation. 
  
I told my wife I wanted to be cremated. She made me an appointment for 
Tuesday. 
  
Confuse your doctor by putting on rubber gloves at the same time he does. 
  
My wife asked me to take her to one of those restaurants where they make food 
right in front of you. I took her to Subway. That's when the fight started. 
  
Me: Sobbing my heart out, "I can't see you anymore..... I'm not going to let you 
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REGISTER SECRETARY REPORT 
There have been 3 vehicles added to our Historic Register since those recorded in the 
May Magazine. 

Vehicle details are follows: - 

1990 Eunos Cosumo 

1986 Chevrolet Comaro 

1968 MGB 

The Eunos Cosumo is a particularly interesting vehicle imported from Japan by one of 
our members, it is a three chamber rotary, twin turbo charged Mazda derived sports 
coupe. Will see if I can arrange a feature article for a future magazine. 

It is good to see events getting underway again following relaxation of Covid restrictions 
and we now have the opportunity to exercise and show our Historic and Classic vehicles. 
Coming up on 20th June will be the Euro Motorfest held at Newcastle Foreshore Park by 
MG Hunter Region club. 

Euro Motorfest 2021 – MG Car Club Hunter Region (huntermg.com) 

Last month a display of German manufactured vehicles was held at the Newcastle     
Foreshore Park. It featured many splendid and expensive cars; Mercedes, Porsche, Audi 
and others, from historic to modern. I am always on the look out for that rare gem or 
something out of the ordinary that often appears out of the woodwork at these events. 

When did you last see one of these? An NSU Prinz in very nice original           
condition.  
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The poor man’s Porsche 914. Modest custom details and wheels really lift the 
appearance of what was initially a bit of an ugly duckling. Also including         
updated Boxster motor and suspension, will drive nicely as well I suspect.  

Beautifully restored 1916 Benz with a fascinating history.  
Imported into Australia as a running chassis and fitted with a bespoke tourer 
body locally manufacturered. Converted to a van by it’s second owner in the 
30’s. Discovered abandoned cut in two in 1966 and reconstructed to its original 
tourer configuration by the current owner.  

Messerschmitt  Allan Evans  
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FOR SALE 

Disclaimer: The views and opinions expressed within Clubtorque are those of the individual or 
organisation and not necessarily those of the Editor or MG Car Club Newcastle Inc. 

  

  

Specialising in 
TRANSPORTING MOBILE HOMES 

OFF ROAD 4WD TRUCK AVAILABLE 
18 The Crescent GATESHEAD 

Ph  4942 2333 or  4943 7700 

GEORGE  PRICE   Heavy Towing &  
Salvage 

MG Regalia, 
Various items and sizes Available. 
Call June  0412323408  

Anybody interested in purchasing a large glass framed print (approximately 
1200x900mm) of an MGB featured  

over background of 
pages from maintenance 
manual.  

please contact Allan Evans on 0412 170 871  
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MG CAR CLUB WEBSITE TIPS 

Here is the top menu layer of the website. 

The menu items across the top of the screen have drop down menus. 
 
Just below the top menu, the sliding pictures show adverts for the next few events.   
Clicking on the picture will take you to the event page where the Supplementary         
Regulations and Entry Form are stored and can be downloaded. 

By scrolling down the Home page, an Events Snapshot bar will become visible showing 
the next few events. At the bottom, click on View All Events to see events set further in 
the future. 

 

Michael Snow 

About Us Club Runs Motorsport Club Info Ringwood 
Hire Contact 
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